
September 6, 2018 PTC Meeting Minutes 
 

The PTC meeting was called to Order at 5:34 pm in the Parkside Choral Room. 
 
Standing Items​:  The newly elected treasurer, Autumn Spayer, gave the treasurer’s report .  As 

of the meeting date, the PTC had a balance of $29, 286.53.  Molly presented the mini grants from 
Northview.  A mini grant from the Autism program was approved by the board over the summer and the 
PTC as a whole, approved an assembly for K-4 grades titled “Respect Rocks” as part of their PBIS 
incentive. 

 
Under ​New Business​, Molly Leone welcomed all in attendance and thanked them for coming. 

Introduction of all PTC members was made.  Molly stated that the back to school gifts were given to 
teachers the first day of school.  This year, PTC gave them post-it notes for their classrooms.  PTC goals 
were discussed and how parents could get involved to make their children’s experience at Peru 
Elementary a more positive one.  Several upcoming volunteer opportunities such as: Picture Day, Pre-K 
PBIS Store, Halloween dance, Fundraiser sort and distribution, and the Holiday Bazaar were discussed 
and those in attendance were encouraged to sign up with as much time as they could commit. 

The Fundraiser for this school year was discussed.  The incentives are slightly different for both 
Northview and Parkside.  One experience that is being offered for those who sell 15 items will be a Dunk 
Show which will be held at Northview on the evening of November 1.  If a student sells the 15 items, their 
entire family will be able to attend the show.  It was decided by the PTC board to eliminate the postcard 
and collectible days.  However, students will receive a prize for filling out their mailing booklets.  The 
students will get some prizes on the day that they pick up their orders. Mr. Cross added a link to the 
fundraiser on the District Website under the PTC tab.  Fundraiser sort will be Friday, November 2 and 
pick up will be Saturday, November 3.  

The Halloween dance was brought up.  A committee sheet was passed around.   The dance 
would be October 26 at Northview for Northview students and their families only.  Jen Marsala is the 
newly elected Family Activity Coordinator and was excited to jump right into planning the dance.  

Next, the Holiday Bazaar was discussed.  Set-up for the event will be November 16, with the 
Bazaar on November 17. Tickets for the 50/50 will begin to be sold by next meeting.  A vendor asked if 
she could bring her heated trailer to the bazaar.  It was suggested by a member to ask the vendor about 
their power source and that would help determine whether to allow the trailer into the show. 

Shannon Turczyn was commended on her fine job of handling the School Toolbox ordering and 
distribution.  There were no complaints stated. 

Mr. Cross pointed out and discussed that the PTC Mission, Bylaws and Structure were posted on 
the District website under the PTC tab for those in attendance that were new to PTC and how PTC was 
formed and ran.  

 
Meeting adjourned at 6:17 pm.  Next meeting: Thursday, October 4 at 5:30 PM Parkside in the 

Choral Room. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, KaiLee Sell /PTC Secretary  


